
Dr. Martin McAleese
Senator
Seanad Éireann
Leinster House
Kildare Street
Dublin 2

12 July 2011

Dear Dr. McAleese,

I am writing on behalf of the Justice for Magdalenes (JFM) survivor advocacy group. Our organisation was 
formed in 2003 and we have been campaigning to bring about an apology and restorative justice for all 
Magdalene survivors for the past two years.  JFM also made submissions to both the Irish Human Rights 
Commission and the UN Committee Against Torture.

First, let me take this opportunity to congratulate you on your recent appointment as the independent 
Chairperson of the proposed Inter-departmental Committee charged with creating a narrative of State 
interaction with the Magdalene Laundries.  JFM welcomed your appointment, as we did the government’s 
“Statement” of 14 June 2011. We look forward to working with you and being of assistance in every way we 
can.

As you might already be aware, a delegation from JFM met with Minister for Justice, Mr. Alan Shatter, T.D., 
and Minister for State, Ms. Kathleen Lynch, T.D., on 4 July last.  At that meeting, Mr. Shatter assured JFM 
that we would have the opportunity to “feed into” the work of the Inter-departmental Committee, and that he 
anticipated that you might want to meet with JFM and other groups representing survivors of the Laundries. 

With that in mind, I am writing to request the opportunity to meet with you at your earliest convenience. We 
are happy to meet with you in person. Both Maeve O’Rourke (the author of JFM’s submission to UNCAT) 
and I are available to speak with you via SKYPE or by phone. Likewise we are happy to arrange a delegation 
to meet with you in Dublin if that suits you better.  Just let us know.
  
JFM also deposited materials for your consideration with Mr. Shatter, and we hope that these have been 
forwarded to you?  The materials included JFM’s “Narrative of State Interaction with the Magdalene 
Laundries” together with over 450 pages of supporting appendices. We submit this information in the spirit 
of assisting you and the Inter-departmental Committee commence its work of creating a narrative of State 
interaction with the Magdalene Laundries. 

We also want to share with you our initial concerns regarding the proposed Inter-departmental Committee. 
These are concerns we shared with both Ministers last week, and that we re-iterated in a letter to Mr. Shatter 
today. 

It is important from JFM’s perspective that the Committee’s terms of reference be made available publicly as 
soon as possible, and certainly no later than the end of the Committee’s first meeting (we understand this is 
scheduled to take place this week).  Likewise, it is important that your powers, as independent chair of the 
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